Elworth CE Primary — News Bulletin
Week Ending: 28th April 2023
‘Love God, Love Learning, Love One Another’ Matt 22:37-39

Verse of the Week: Revelation 21.6
‘1 am the Alpha and Omega, the beginning and the end. To the thirsty | will give water without cost
from the spring of the water of life’

Dear Parent/Carers
What another busy and exciting week at Elworth!
Earlier this week our KS2 children had a visit from the Recycling Trailer and found out about the

importance of recycling our waste and looking after the environment.

Our Year 4’s have had a wonderful time at Conway enjoying lots of outdoor activities. Thank you to all
the staff who have supported this residential.

We look forward to our Coronation celebrations next week and can’t wait to see some of you next Friday
for the Coronation Picnic. The children are very excited for the fun runs and | would like to thank the PTA

for helping to organise the day.

| hope everybody has a lovely bank holiday weekend

Mr N Garratt

Headteacher
Dary Dates

Monday 1st May 2023 Bank Holiday

Tuesday 2nd May 2023 Y5 Safety Central

Friday 5th May Coronation Picnic - 12:15-1:15
Water Run - EYFS & KS1
Colour Run - KS2

Monday 8th May Bank holiday

9th - 12th May Year 6 SATs
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Monday 15th May Cross Country League @ Sandbach Boys School
15th - 19th May Year 2 SATs

Monday 15th May Year 6 - Formby beach trip

Wednesday 17th May year 1 Stafford Castle Trip

Thursday 18th May Year 5 - Canoeing Expedition 18th & 19th May

Monday 22nd May Cross Country League @ Sandbach United FC

Monday 22nd May SEN Coffee morning

Friday 26th May School closes for half term

Monday 29th May Bank Holiday

Monday 5th June Inset Day

Tuesday 6th June School opens for children

Wednesday 21st June Town Sports @ Sandbach Boys School

Thursday 29th June School Games - TriGolf and Tennis Inclusion Event - 2:30 -

4:30 hosted on the MUGA.

Offfice News & Reminders

SCHOOL DINNERS
Week commencing 2nd May will be the new summer Menu Week 3. You can find menu choices from
Mellors on our website. Please pay online via Arbor and can we kindly ask that accounts are cleared on

a regular basis so balances don't build up. The price for a school dinner is £2.30.
Anybody wishing to discuss their child’s meal balance please contact the school office
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Elworth CE Primary School — Term Dates 2023-24

&
HOLIDAY PERIOD DATE OF CLOSING DATE OF OPENING INSET DAYS
For Children For Children Children do not
attend
Tuesday 5™ Sept Monday 4" Sept
Autumn Half Term 2022 Friday 20" October Monday 30" October Autumn term inset
TBC
Christmas 2023 Friday 22™ Dec Tuesday 3™ lan Monday 8" January
Spring Half Term 2024 Friday 16" Feb Monday 26" Feb
Easter 2024 Thursday 28" March Monday 157 April
Summer Half Term 2024 Friday 24" May Tuesday 4" June
Summer 2024 Friday 19" July Monday 22™ July &
Tuesday 23rrd July
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Phase News

F [_]N'.Ja ON Iaﬂﬂ

The children have settled back into school really well after the Easter holidays and we’ve had a busy
couple of weeks in EYFS! We have started our new narrative immersion “Jack and the Beanstalk”. The
challenge this week was to explain to Jack what he should do with his magic beans so the children have
written Jack a letter telling him what to do. We have also found out about what plants need to grow,
before planting our own bean seeds. We are hoping that they don’t all grow into giant bean stalks! In
Maths we have been practising counting to 20 and beyond by counting Jack’s magic beans. Next week
we will be accompanying Jack as he climbs up the beanstalk and describing who we meet at the top.

It was lovely to see the children and hear all about their Easter holidays. Year 1 have started their new
topic ‘Who’s the king of the castle.” They have designed and made their own shields as well as identify
guestions they would like to find answers for during the topic. In English, children have explored the
story ‘The Paperbag Princess’ by Robert Munsch and written a description about the dragon using noun
phrases. In Maths, children have been exploring weight and volume using vocabulary such as heavier,
lighter and equal. Next week children will be counting in 2s, 5s and 10s making equal groups.

The children in Year 2 have been busy in literacy looking at a variety of traditional tales . They have
produced some super wanted posters for the Big Bad wolf who has gone missing after eating Grandmal
The children have included lots of great noun phrases and words with suffixes. The children have been
using the chrome books to research the patterns on snail shells ready to etch onto their snail clay model.
Next week we are going to be spending time looking at the King’s Coronation and making decorations to
decorate our classroom and corridor.
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Year 4 have had the best time on their residential at Conway this week. Thank you to Mrs Morgan, Mrs
Garratt, Mr Garratt, Miss Taylor, Mr Read, Mr Pitt, Mrs Wilson and Mr Parry for taking the children. Mrs
Cunniffe and Mrs Shuff can’t wait to hear all about your adventures next week!

Year 3 have been working hard in English. They have looked at the features of a diary, used adverbials of
time and apostrophes for contractions. They then moved on to planning their own diary of an Elworth
Kid. We will be writing our diaries next week.

This term, Blackbirds will be taking part in Love Music Trust. On Fridays, Mr Curtin will be working with
the children to introduce them to the world of brass instruments.

Just a polite reminder that the children need to be learning the fifth column of the year 3/4 spelling list
this term.

Year 5 and 6 have had another great week learning about North America this week. We loved using VR
to explore a famous landmark in North America. We ‘visited’ the Grand Canyon, New York, Niagara Falls,
Alcatraz and the Golden Gate Bridge and wrote some really interesting diary entries about our visits. In
Science, we have begun learning about electrical circuits and were able to make simple circuits with
buzzers, bulbs and motors.

Homework was set on Monday last week as normal for English and Maths and will be marked on
TUESDAY this week due to the bank holiday. Please can you ensure homework books go back in to school
bags so that they are in school on Tuesday to mark.

A‘J Physical Education

It’s been a brilliant week in school for PE. House football in years 5 and 6 were a great success with the
Green team coming out on top. Sports day athletics practice is in full swing and the children are really
developing some great skills across all our athletics events. We also welcomed Miss Keeble to the PE
team last week as she adds some expertise into swimming which will be starting soon! Cross country is
hitting the final stretch in the next few weeks as we head deep into the summer term so good luck to all
our runners. We are very excited to be bringing you the Water Gauntlet and our Colour run next week in
celebration of the King's coronation.

We look forward to having you all in on Sports days as the children showcase their talents!

Mr Read, Mr Guildford and Miss Keeble

PE TIMETABLE - Summer Term 2023
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Reception

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday
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PTA News

Welcome to Summer Term!

We hope you are all rested after the Easter break — who still has Easter eggs in their house?

This term is a very exciting one at the school for the PTA with lots of exciting events including the
Summer Fayre.

Our annual Summer Fayre returns on Friday 7 July, 3:30pm-6:30pm. We are very exciting about the
activities we have planned this year, but we will not be able to run this event without suppaort for our parent
community. So.... can you give up an hour in return for a glass of something sparkly and a few free
tokens for the fayre? If so please reach out to a member of the PTA which you can do either via our

Facebook Fage: https://www.facebook.com/groups/etworthcepta ; email: ptaeiworthi@outiook.com or
speaking to one of us at pick-up or drop-off.

Here is a quick rundown of everything that is happening this term and how you can support:

1. Friday 28 April: Break the Rules Day
Children are invited to break up to four rules on Friday 28 April (see poster attached). Each rule they
break will cost them S0p.

2. Friday 5 May: The King's Coronation
In the moming the children will be taking part in several Coronation crafting activities in the moming.

PICNIC AND POTTER, 12:16pm-1:15pm: Farents, guardians, grandparents, and young siblings
(only) will be able to attend this part of the day from 12:15-1:15pm and bring a picnic which they can
share with their children. This is free picnic, but as this event is happening during the school day for
safeguarding we do need ALL parenis and grandparents to book a ticket in advance: hitps:/fwww.pla-
events com/elwortheofeptalindex. cfm?event=event&eventlid=62691

After the picnic the children will then be taking part in a sponsored run to raise money for both the
PTA and 5t. Luke’s Hospice (the school's charity for the year).

» EYFS and K51 will be taking part in a WATER RUN!
+ KS2 will be taking part in a COLOUR RUN!

Entry for both runs £5, which helps us to cover the materials to host this event. Any additional
sponsorship that the children raise will be then evenly split between the two charities (forms will be
sent out next week).

3. Friday 26 May: K52 Film Night
K.52 Pupils are invited to attend a Film Night. Confirmation of the film will be shared next week along
with details of how you can book you ticket.

Finally, after the half term we will be having one further dress down day (date TBC) and will be running
Freeze Pop Fridays from the main reception car park.

Have a great weekend,

Your FTA
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Events & Information
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Advi(_: for Parents & Carers |

TALK IT OUT BE SUPPORTINE

If your child has downloaded Wizz, talk to them about why they like When connecting with strangers on apps like Wizz,

it and who've chotted with. Have they shared any personal detoils seemingly innocent chats can quickly p ess to become nr.unllr

with this parson or connected with them on other social media E explicit and lead to nudes being sent. Make sure your child knows to col
platforms? Refresh your child’s memory of the various risks that to rou uncomiortable abou anythin? they've been sent or been
can arise from onqoqlng with strangers online and get them to asked to send. If they Iready shared something that they now regret,
consider using a similar app with more robust safety fectures. reassure them that you'll suppert tham no matter what.

EMPHASISE CAUTION KEEP THINGS TRANSPARENT

Young people are far more inclined to see the good in others; it might teel awkward, but regular chats about your child’s online -
er he fact that scamme: t up foke accounts on o pr lite can be eficial. If they seem suddenly anxious o

with the intention of getting money or personal data. Remind ¢ around one or tablet, they may have something t n

that not everyene online is whe they claim to be, how easy it is for to get off their chest. You could also consider not allo ng.

someone to create a bogus profile, and why it’s vital to think twice v devices in their bedroom, especially overnight — that's w

about sharing anything on networking apps. = . of the riskier conversations on apps like Wizz tend to take place.

Meet Our Expert : ,l National
.5 | Online _
' Safety

HWakeUpWednesday

Y @natonlinesafety n [Nationalonlinesafety @nationalonlinesafety ¢J* @national_online_safety
Users of this guide do o at their own discretion. No liabllity is entered into. Current as of the dote of release: 26.04.2023
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Our “Very British Menu”, in honor of King Charles Il

Traditionally British Fish & Chips
Or
Quorn Dippers & Chips

Something Sweet

Fruity Ice Lolly

Served in a picnic bag with a carton of juice
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